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From Your Chairs – Jami Harwood & LouAnn Mrotz 

 

Are you ready for cooler days, sweatshirts, high school 
football and marching band, bonfires and falling leaves?  Fall 
is on the way. I have noticed some of the trees are starting to 
turn colors.  Fall means we quilters can now stay indoors a 
little more and work on projects we have put off during the 
summer.   
 
We have some exciting meetings coming up. Our October 
meeting brings quilters Chris and Kathy Strandberg with a 
trunk show and exciting ideas to share.   We will also have 
our Breast Cancer Quilt Raffle with the chance to win a 
beautiful quilt made by one of our board members.  The 
money collected will go to cancer research.   
 
November brings our PALS University Classes.  We have a few 
instructors lined up with some new techniques and helpful 
product suggestions.  November is also Membership Month. 
Be sure to fill out the membership form found in the 
newsletter and turn it in at the November meeting.  We will 
have a membership drawing for a basket of quilting goodies.   
 
Happy Fall everyone! 
Jami & LouAnn 
 

 

 

 

 

Meeting Cancellation Information 
 

In case of inclement weather, notifications will be sent to WZZM-TV and 

WOOD-TV stations.  If at all possible, an email blast will be sent to 

members who receive their newsletters via email. 

 

 

 

PALS Quilt Guild Meeting 

October 4, 2021 

6:30 pm  

Fellowship Reformed Church 

4200 Apple Ave.  Muskegon   

 

2021 PALS Executive Board 

Chairpersons** 

   Jami Harwood & LouAnn Mrotz  

Co-Chairpersons** 

   Unfilled 

Secretary** 

   Jean Anthony 

Treasurer** 

   Suzette Mattson  

Asst. Treasurer 

   Susan Baker 

Media** 

   Deb Taylor  

Resources** 

   Vicki Gale 

Committees 

Marketing 

   Marilyn Anderson 

Membership 

   LuAnne Sloop & Niki Studabaker 

Historian 

   Joy Lamphere 

Donation Quilts 

   Cindy Vogel, Rhesa Martin 

   Eileen Grunstra   

Library 

   Barb Reynolds 

Beekeeper 

   Margarete Fochtman 

Lighthouse Liaison 

   Margarete Fochtman 

 

 

 

 

Next Board Meeting 

October 25, 2021 6:00pm 

Next Newsletter Deadline 

October 10, 2021 

quilterscafe278@yahoo.com 



October 
 
We will have a presentation by Chris & Kathy Strandberg, local quilters, who will share their 
quilting journey with us. They are lifelong Muskegon residents. Kathy is a retired nurse who got 
interested in quilting when Cindy Vogel invited her to join the Whitehall quilt group about 10 
years ago. Chris is a craftsman and owner of CNC Floor Covering.  Chris became a quilter 2-1/2 
years ago when Kathy bought him his own sewing machine.  They have both become 
phenomenal quilters and are happy to share their quilts, their quilting journey and quilt design 
tips with us at our October PALS meeting. There will be a BIG door prize, so plan on joining us 
on Monday, October 4th.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cancer Quilt Raffle  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

November 

November will bring PALS University with members presenting their favorite tips and 

techniques. Watch for more details in the next newsletter.  These are always fun!  

  

This is Hope designed by Gudrun Erla of 
GEdesigns.  Hope for a better outcome 
for Cancer and for this pandemic! It was 
made a year and a half ago using the 
donated fabrics from a meeting three 
years ago. The pandemic got in the way. 
PALS will raffle it off on Monday, 
October 4, 2021. Bring your dollars and 
let’s support a cure for cancer by 
purchasing tickets for this raffle 
quilt.  No prior ticket sales.   
  



Donation Quilts                                                                 Cindy Vogel, Eileen Grunstra & Rhesa Martin 

 
Thank you to everyone who participated in our Sewing Bee held on September 9th.  Lots of fun and 
laughter was had by all.  Many beautiful fabrics were petted, cut-up and sewn into wonderful quilts.  
 
October is a big month for our donation quilts!   We will be sorting all the quilts we have collected all 
year and deliver them to the various agencies here in Muskegon that service children and families. 
 
Please, if you haven’t already donated a quilt, we will still be accepting quilts for this year at our October 
PALS guild meeting.   

 



 

EASY INSTRUCTIONS: 
1. Clip the dues form below.  
2. Fill it out completely-please print all information clearly, especially your email       
address.  
3. Write a check for $25, payable to PALS, or bring the exact amount ($25) in cash. 
If you would like the newsletter mailed to you, it will be $30.  
4. Bring the form and your payment to the November guild meeting.  
5. Turn in at the membership table.  
 

Once again, we will be holding a drawing for a beautiful gift basket with a lot of quilting 
goodies. Every person who renews their membership dues at the November general meeting 
will be entered into the drawing which will be held at the end of the meeting.  
 

Our dues help with the cost of our speakers/instructors, our summer picnic, our Christmas 
potluck, and many, many more things that our guild does every year. We are so fortunate to 
have such an active guild, and much of this is due to our members paying their dues in a timely 
fashion. Dues can also be mailed to: PALS, P.O. Box 5373, North Muskegon, MI 49445  
 

  

November is 
Membership Month  

PLEASE PRINT ALL INFORMATION CLEARLY 

Renewing Member _______                New Member_______ 

Name______________________________________________________________________ 

              (last)                                             (first)                                  (Nickname if preferred) 

Street Address_______________________________________________________________ 

City___________________________________________ Zip_________________________ 

Phone (home)____________________________  (cell)___________________________ 

Email_________________________________________________________ 

How do you prefer to receive your newsletter?  Email ______   US Mail ______ 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

FOR MEMBERSHIP CHAIR:                     Chair Signature:____________________________ 

Cash _______       Check ________    Ck # ________                                   Date_____________ 

 



 

Letter from a member 
 
Hi!!  I joined PALS a year before the pandemic. I was impressed with the lively meetings, the 
caring about community and each other.  There was always something happening and lots of 
opportunity to improve skills, workshops, member sharing, etc.  A vital group of people who 
shared a passion for quilting.  In 2020 we almost lost the group.  Our board tried hard to 
continue, it's difficult when there is fear about getting together.  They have done their best to 
keep us as a group; there is a need for new officers, and it's been very hard to find 
volunteers.  (I volunteered to be Secretary, my hearing problem allowed too many errors, I had 
to resign and look for other ways to help) I care deeply about the members I've met and shared 
with.  I do not want this group to "die" for lack of volunteers, I admire those who have worked 
and hung on past the dates for new officers.  I have seen their frustration when trying to get 
new volunteers.  One small group of dedicated people cannot keep us going by 
themselves.  Please consider volunteering to keep our 100 plus members involved and as 
enthusiastic as the group I joined!!   
Blessings All, Margarete Fochtman 
 
Vacant Board Positions 
 
Jean Anthony and Susan Baker have volunteered to fill our Secretary and Assistant Treasurer 
positions, respectively.  The board has approved this move for the remainder of this year. 
We have a couple people that have accepted a nomination for Chair(s) but we are still 
accepting nominations for this position.   We will accept nominations and will vote on these 
positions at our December membership meeting. The Co-Chairperson will be expected to fill the 
Guild Chairperson position for 2023. At that time, we will need a new Co-Chairperson.  These 
positions are for a year-long term. Also, we are looking for Chair(s) and Co-Chair(s) for the 2023 
Threads of Friendship Quilt Show.   We will take nominations until our November 8th general 
membership meeting and have a membership vote at our December 6th general membership 
meeting.  We have job descriptions for each position if you’d like to look those over. You may 
also contact us with questions or send in your name and desired position.  
Jami – stampwithjami@gmail.com, LouAnn – louannmrotz@gmail.com,  
Suzette – themattsons@hotmail.com 
Thank you for helping your guild!  We look forward to working with YOU!  
 

 
Marketing                                                                                                 Marilyn Anderson 

Your marketing table is open for business.  All proceeds go back to PALS to help pay guild 
expenses.  Marketing accepts and sells magazines, books, patterns, and fabric. 
Please keep your marketing table in mind as you sort your quilting items.   Bring items to the 
marketing table and we will sort them.  New items coming soon, so check the table monthly. 

 

mailto:stampwithjami@gmail.com
mailto:louannmrotz@gmail.com
mailto:themattsons@hotmail.com


Upcoming Quilt Activities 
 

 

Niles Piecemakers Quilt Guild 

"Quilted Treasures for Generations to Come" 

Quilt Show 2021 

Oct. 15th (10am-5pm) 

Oct. 16th (10am-4pm) 

Admission $5 

 

Hope Community Church 

2390 Lake Street 
Niles, MI 49120 

 
 

QuiltingbyPalma@gmail.com   or   www.TucsonQuiltingRetreats.com  or 360-798-7373 
Dates available:  
2021: Oct 17-23, Nov 14-20   
2022: Jan 9-15, Jan 23-29, Feb 6-12, Feb 20-26, Mar 6-12, Mar 20-26, Apr 10-16.   
See Suzette Mattson for a look at this brochure. 
* As many as 8 people per session. 
* May bring own machine but Bernina machines provided 
* 24 hr. sewing available 
* Walking trails around area and 30 min. away from Sagauro National Park. 
* Lodging in 2 bedrooms: #1 – twin over full (with stairs), #2 – queen, 2 ½ bath 
* One-day quilt shops and lunch is included for all. 
 
 ** Plan #1: “I want It All” $1000 (Sewing amenities provided; Indoor heated spa; Indoor/outdoor eating-
breakfast, lunch, dinner; lodging; shuttle from Tucson Int. Airport) 
  
**Plan #2: “I’ll Be Staying Somewhere Else” $600 (Sewing amenities provided. Only daily lunch provided) 
  

• Bring your own kits/fabrics and sewing supplies. 
Available ½ day mystery project:  $100 non-refundable; fabric list will be provided. 
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2014 HandiQuilter Avante with 10’ Studio Frame - 
$5,000 

Low stitch count! Under 8,000,000 stitches! 
 
Included accessories: 
            Microquilter Handles 
 
            Ruler Base 
 
            Bobbin Winder 
 
            Leader Grips side clamps 
 
            Pole cradles 
 
            Assorted Pantographs 
 
Seller will include a new set of leaders, a package of 
needles, and a new package of bobbins 
For more information contact Joy Lamphere,  
Shout4joy.geo@yahoo.com  231-220-9319 
 

mailto:Shout4joy.geo@yahoo.com


 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 


